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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES 

Rev H. L. Robertson spent Christmas with 
Rev. J. A. Owens and Mrs. Owens. Bro. Robert- 

son led the prayer-meeting on Wednesday night. 
Rev. F. A. Dunlop of Marysville and Rev. 

L. T. Sabine of Fredericton, were heard over the 

air speaking from Fredericton recently. 
Rev. C. R. Hagerman wishes to say that he 

has finished his services at Perth for the pres- 

ent, and is ready to engage in evangelistic or sup- 

ply work anywhere the brethren can use him. 

His address is Perth, N. B. 

A letter from Rev. H. C. Mullin states that 

he and his family are enjoying good health and 

are praising the Lord for his blessings. 
We had a good letter from Rev. W. E. Smith 

of Somerville, Mass., recently. He is still prais- 

ing the Lord for victory. He and Mrs. Smith are 

quite well, but Mrs. Tracey, Mrs. Smith’s moth- 

er, is very poorly. 

The pastor of the Moncton church was given 

a genuine surprise at the close of the prayer- 

meeting on Tuesday evening, Dec. 18th, when 

Brother A. G. Good in behalf of the church and 

congregation, presented us with a very generous 

purse of money and the following address. All 

for which we are very grateful and feel so un- 

worthy. 
TO: Reverend H. S. Dow, 

Dear Pastor: Once again, through the lov- 

ing kindness of our Heavenly Father, we are per- 

mitted to see the closing of another year—a year 

that has been filled with trials and difficulties 

for both pastor and people, and sometimes we 

think that your greatest trial has been in putting 

up with us but, be that as it may, we feel that 

you have done your best in administering to us 

in Holy things. 

Your labor among us has been one of love; 

vour messages have come to us freighted with 

cheer and hope, and your fervent prayers have 

strengthened our faith in God. 

Since your coming among us we can see an 

improvement in all our services and we feel that 

your labor in this part of the Lord’s vineyard 

has not been in vain. Only eternity will reveal the 

good you have done. 

In conclusion, we would ask you to accept 

this purse as a slight token of our appreciation 

of your faithful efforts in the interest of our 

church and Sunday School. 
We wish you and yours a Merry Christmas 

and a bright and prosperous New Year. 

Signed on behalf of the Reformed Baptist 

Church and Sunday School: 

ARTHUR DEADMAN, 

J. W. WEIR. 

The church at Moncton is 

Llessing of the Lord financially, as well as spirit- 

ually. Through the generosity and sacrifice of the 

people they were able to reduce the mortgage on 

their church one third recently, and the remain- 

ing two-thirds is all subscribed. 

Rev. H. C. Archer was able to be up and 

have Christmas dinner and hopes to be around 

again in a few weeks. : 

We are asking all the preachers’ wives to 

write an article for the Highway in the coming 

year, so this is the first notice we serve on them. 

Now get your articles ready and send them in as 

soon as possible, and we will have them appear 

‘n the columns of the paper, one for each issue. 

We expected one from Mrs. W. B. Wiggins for 

this issue but it did not arrive in time, so we will 

expect it for next issue. 

We want to thank all those who have sent 

in their renewals the last month, and we hope 

many more will renew right away and thus be- 

gin the new year right. 

enjoying the 

MARRIED 
“What therefore God hath joined together let not 

man put asunder.”—Mark 10-9. 

A quiet wedding took place on Wednesday 

evening, Dec. 19th, when Elda May Hill, 

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Hill, of 

Hartland, N. S., became the wife of Clarence 

J. Mullen, of Havelock. The ceremony was 

performed by Rev. H. C. Mullen in the pre- 

sence of a number of the immediate relatives 

of the bride and groom. 

An event of much “import to the happy 

couple took place at 3.15 George St., Freder- 
icton, N. B., on Saturday, Dec. 22nd, when 

Rev. L. T. Sabine united in marriage Mr. 
Ralph Barr, of Keswick, and Miss Helen 

Graham, of Springhill. 
In the evening a reception was held at the 

groom’s home where their many friends 

gathered to present gifts and extend best 
wishes and congratulations. We wish them 

much happiness. 
Ei a 

Hawkins—Blaney 

The home of Mr. and Mrs. John Blaney oi 
Hawkins Corner, was the scene of a very pretty 

but quiet wedding, when their daughter, Bertha 

Helen, was united in marriage to Harold Lee, 

son of Mrs. Wm. Hawkins, of Maple Wood. 

The ceremony was performed at three 

o'clock Wednesday, the 19th of December, by 

Rev. S. G. Hilyard, A. B., in the presencz of re- 

latives and a few friends. The single ring service 

was used. The home was decorated with ever- 

greens. 
The bride was dressed in blue crepe with 

accessories to match. 
At 5.30 a sumptuous supper was served to 

the guests. 

To this young couple we give cur heartiest 

wishes for a long, successful life. 

8G: H. 

MISSION FUND 

Saint” JORIL SME ic 5." croivinigossmmnsss suansaissnsssivaasnsm $ 7.00 

Creatal UIRPCH oi ivripeqaisss sossssnmspapiiurissstases 24.00 

Metcer Della (101 FAIL, uiiuserfaasssasonssasnssss 7.50 

Mis 5 TEE CL RIOKE oud coonspssinsissm ays sigs cinsiting 5.00 

Gertrude Cochrane, in memory of her 
mother, the late, Mrs. N. C. Cochrane 20.00 

Lr. Brighton WIE a9 tess sessssoaseoninssons uobid 9.00 

Lr. BRGHION 3B. 5c. Ginsrsssissssssossthortsonsrspsstossnts 6.00 

Mre: Fo HORE couiniiown: ih stinismsrasssir men 2.00 

Mrs. John HUll .o.ccioriinienisiasissisnssssossssoneses: 5.00 

A Friend (Passage Fund) .......oceeeeesseensacs 500.00 

Mrs. A. D. Cook, in memory of her moth- 

er, the late Mrs. Rebecca Cann .............. 5.00 

We thank all who have so kindly and nobly 

responded to our appeal for the various friends, 

but we are still much in need of extra money to 

replace special remittances to Africa this month. 

Nearly $400 in addition to our regular contribu- 

tions are required. 

Possibly another “Friend” has $500 to bal- 

ance the account. 

We extend to all contributors best wishes 

for A Happy New Year. 
REV. L. T. SABINE, 

315 George St., 

Fredericton, N. B. 
Treasurer. 

“Music is both the witness of the spiritual 

world and the way into it— a door through whom 

we pass to find ourselves in the midst of eter- 

nal thing.”—T. T. Munger. 

mb. 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Dear Brother Dow: 
I see by the label on my Highway it is a 

little past the time for my renewal, so while 
sending mine I felt I would like to make a 
Christmas gift to some one for a year that. 

cannot afford to take it any longer, and L 

leave that with you, as you would know best. 

I can truly say I love the Lord with my whole: 

heart this morning, and I feel like walking a 

little closer to him this coming year than ever 

before as we can have him in the storms as 
well as in the fine weather, as his salvation 

just fits every need, so I want to praise God 

for the greatest gift that was ever given to 

this world—the Child Jesus—and may we not 

forget him at this time of year. 

Wishing you and all Highway readers a 
Happy New Year. 

Yours in Christian love, 

AARON F. CHURCHILL. 
Sandford, N. S. 

NOTE 
Brother Churchill is setting a good example: 

for others to follow who want to make it 
possible for some people to have the Highway 
who feel that they are not able to subscribe: 
for it, and there are many who write and say 
they would like to take it but are not able be- 
cause money is so scarce with them. We hope 
that many others among our subscribers will 

do as Brother Churchill has done, and thus 
be a blessing to others. Thanks.—Editor.. 

3820 Arlington Ave, 
Rey: HS Tigw Ft. Wayne, Ind. 

Moncton, N. B. 

Dear Brother Dow: Greetings in the name 
of Jesus. I am writing you on behalf of Rev. 
Howard Paschal who is pastor of the Old 
Time Religion tabernacle here in Ft. Wayne. 
I was showing him an article in one of the 
Highways and he wondered if you would ex- 
change papers with him? I am sending under 
separate cover some of the issues of our 
paper, “The Old Time Religion Sky Pilot.” 
This paper is published every other week and 
I'm sure that you would like it. 
The Lord has been blessing our work here 

in Ft. Wayne, over the radio and in evangel- 
istic meetings. We give Him all the praist. 
We enjoy the Highway but often wish that 

there were some R. B. Churches a little closer 
so that we could enjoy the fellowship one 
with the other. We have a little bit of every- 
thing out here along the religious line— 
Tongues, Eternal Security and what not. I 
noticed, while at home this summer that you 
have your share of it there. 

Well, I must close. May the Lord bless you 
in your work throughout the coming year. 
Wishing you a Happy New Year. 

Your brother in Christ, 

CARL J. PARLEE 

Once we have loved we never lose. 
That is not love which can forget, 
Through loss and lonliness and grief 
This gem is as its coronet, 
That true love never can forget. 

—Margaret E. Sangster. 

About the first thing that a fellow tries to 
get through his head, if he has any ambition at 
all, is to be a good soldier. If he is a good soldier 

iL won’t be long before he’ll have the chance to 

suggest better ways of doing things—Edw. T. 
Caswall. 


